
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 04.06.19
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Steffan Chambers, Edward Griffiths, Jonathan Greenfield, Steffan Jones.
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Edward Williams, John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Mike Tregenza,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked the Cambrian Beach Guardians for cleaning the beach at Talybont.

6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 7th 2019 were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 5.2  great disappointment was voiced following reading an e-mail that Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams had sent to the Clerk stating that he was withdrawing  the apology he made at the last meeting of the Council when Mrs Meinir Thomas was present to discuss re-establishing the Youth Club. No explanation was given by Cllr. Jones-Williams why he had withdrawn this apology.

6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody had a declaration of interest to make on any matter.
6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- May. 2nd May,8.30-5.00pm Full Gwynedd Council  AGM Caernarfon. 9th Village Hall AGM 10th, 10.30-3.30. Joint Railway meeting Machynlleth. 15th. 8.30-3.00pm Fighting Scams training Porthmadog. 17th 9.30-2.30, Environment training, Penrhyndeudraeth. 20TH 9.30-3.30, Care changes, Penrhyndeudraeth. 5.30-9.00pm Gwynedd Governors meeting Porthmadog. 22nd Ysgol Ardudwy Governors 5.00-9.00 Harlech. 23rd 7.30-9.00  Regen Meeting Village Hall. 31st 9.30-3.00 Older Peoples Council, Porthmadog.

The Gwynedd highways authority is to investigate problems of pot-holes on the Bridlepath from the Cadwgan to Dyffryn Seaside Estate private road. I explained to the officers in Caernarfon regarding the damage caused by the 35ton vehicles using the sewage works on a regular basis. I was called by Liz Haynes who has agreed to investigate.

Steffan Jones of the highways has informed me that during June the department are to renew light poles on the A496. It is part of plans to renew street lighting throughout the area. Families should check whether they are entitled to childcare costs for three and four year olds which was launched a couple of years ago to Gwynedd families and funded by the Welsh Government. To date some £2.6 million has been paid out. Details can be obtained by e mail on 30hourchildcare@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or on www.Gwynedd.llyw.cymru/30 hours. A joint venture has been established between Gwynedd Trading Standards and North Wales Police to make people aware of scams. Details released last week showed that only 5% of people who have been scammed actually reported it to the police. Details on gwynedd.llyw.cymru/scams or on www. friendsagainstscaams.org.ukGwynedd leisure centres will now be run by a private company called Byw’n Iach. Cllr Beth Lawton and Cllr Dewi Owen have been appointed board members.

As I explained last month a new booklet is available for people who work alone like farmers to get tips on where to seek help for mental health problems. www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/lookingaftermyself Gwynedd Council is so far losing around £2 million in rates after holiday and second home owners are changing to business rates and paying very little rates. The Independent group warned the council that there were companies being set up to help owners avoid paying the 50% rates levy and change to business rates. Gwynedd Council has had the backing of 8 other rural councils to try to get the Welsh Government to close the loopholes and apply for planning when changing from domestic rates to business rates. The village hall meeting on the 10th when there were again calls for guidelines as 
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to what the Community Council is responsible for and what the village hall committee is responsible for. The £3,000 donation to the village hall has been the same since 2008, although the council has paid several bills for structural repairs. Extra trains from 1 to 3 each way on Sundays  have started on the Cambrian Line. Next year the number of Sunday trains will increase to 5 each way. Discussions are ongoing regarding carrying freight and targeting the timber trade etc and supermarket deliveries There is a group looking at the situation on a Wales wide project. Problems have been encountered at Shrewsbury railway station when passengers for the Cambrian Coast have to change platforms with very little time. The four carriage trains from Shrewsbury to the coast split at Machynlleth when 2 carriages go to Aberystwyth and 2 to Pwllheli. The environment training highlighted the need to re cycle and cut down on plastic waste. There is an active group locally who collect plastic waste on the beaches. The cafe has filtered water and bottles can be filled there. Changes to the home care system with some areas going to the private sector and some areas staying with the council is ongoing. The new portfolio member for care, Cllr Dafydd Meurig is favouring more areas staying with the council. Staff are unhappy with several having left already. There is a scrutiny item on Thursday to consider staff shortages in care. This ward has 18% of all properties involved in care on one way or another. There are staff changes at Ysgol Ardudwy in Harlech, some pupils have moved to other schools and other pupils have changed schools and now going to Ardudwy. A new deputy head from Ysgol Bro Idris Dolgellau is to start in September. She was introduced to the governors. An application for a pupil to sit exams in English was refused. Under some circumstances applications are allowed. The regeneration group is to consult with other groups to have joined up projects, events etc to avoid clashes of events. The group has agreed to join Mantell Gwynedd. The group has some £2,500 in available funds and is holding about £2,000 for other affiliated group. Private talks are ongoing regarding land by the entrance to the village hall car park after a resident agreed to finance the project for 5 years. There were two presentations at the Older Peoples Council when the Welsh Government wants to know how the elderly are coping. It was highlighted that the lack of central government funding to local authorities was effecting services. It was also stressed that there should be a register of vulnerable residents available. I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
External wall cream rendering – 38 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont (NP5/58/620)
Support this application but the Members will be glad to know why planning permission is needed to carry out this sort of work.
Retain unauthorised works to building and conversion to holiday let unit, including formation of new access road and installation of sewage treatment plant – Nant Eos,Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/363F)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
6.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £12,378.51 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £6,135.99 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because the cost of £4,000 as a contribution to keep the public toilets open had not been spent,  no cost had been with the cemetery (£580 earmarked), and no cost has been with the public seats (£500 earmarked). The Council’s insurance was only £1759 and £2,200 had been earmarked.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
In the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers  the Clerk reported that she had received the following report from him:-
Youth Club: significant developments had been made since the last meeting of the Council and that the Club had a cake stall in the village to raise money for the club and £255 was raised and also they had a small raffle in the christening party of Ela, Erin and Ruby in May and that £66 more had been collected. A public meeting to try and establish a committee with the date to be confirmed.
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Improvements Group: a meeting had been held in May in the Church Hall and there were plans to try and get a public meeting and extend an invitation to all the Dyffryn and Talybont community groups so as to establish a forum to share ideas and give support etc. The date for the meeting is to be confirmed within the next few weeks and he will be consulting with the Council once the date has been confirmed.

C   Village Hall
No report from the committee of the above was available.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that no further details had been received with regard to the above development since been made aware that it was going to Apeal.

E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks
Although Cllr. Sian Edwards was absent from the meeting she had sent a report to the Clerk who read out the following - she had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council she reported as follows – the bus shelter in Talybont was alright and that the flowers looked lovely. The bus shelter in the village was alright and also the one by Glan Rhos was tidy, Penybont garden was very tidy, Parc Morlo was very tidy. The old play park was fine but there was a need to put some weed killer down by the bus stop and the Chairman agreed to consult with Mr. John Barrott with regard to this, the play park in Pentre Uchaf was fine but there was an urgent need to sort out the climbing frame as pieces of wire was sticking out of the robe and Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he knew about this and that the matter was in hand as he tries to get other bits that are needed to repair the rest of the equipment and it was also agreed to ask Mr. Gary Martayn to tidy up the brambles by the bottom gate and also it was made known that the gate post needed attention and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter. The public cemetery was fine but a huge disappointment and concern was voiced when the Chairman reported that he was told by the grass cutter that dog mess was thick in the cemetery and the Members were very sad that this sort of thing was happening in a place like this and the Clerk reported that she had  been given signs regarding banning dogs so as to place on both gates and it was also agreed to keep and eye on the situaion. Llanddwywe and Llanenddwyn cemetries were tidy.

F    Renew Signs
The Chairman made it known that he had received a complaint that there was a need to renew the bus stop opposite the old play park in the village and it was agreed to ask Mr. Robert Parry to put a wood stain on it and look if there was a need to renew the “Taith Ardudwy” sign and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated that he would ask Mr. Jamie Brooks with regard to the “Taith Ardudwy” sign that is on the wall of Hen Grudd Cafe. Also the Chairman and the Clerk agreed  to try and clean the glass in the bus stop and if this is not successful an outside body would have to be asked to carry out the work.

G   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that there was no information with regard to the meeting of the above and that the next meeting will be held on the 20th of June. It was agreed to pay half the precept proposal of £5,182.75.
6.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above together with an agreement regarding the public toilets and asking the Council to sign both copies and return one back. It was agreed that the Chairman signed the agreement on behalf of the Council.
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B    One Voice Wales
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above together with a copy of Model Local Resolution Protocol for the Council and asking for the Council to adopt this. The Clerk reported further that she had already forwarded this to every Member.
6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £13,955.77 in the current account, £7,559.22 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -   £147.00 (wages) + £184.56 costs = £331.56 
Evergreen                     -   £330.00  -  cut grass of public cemetery x 2 and Llanenddwyn & Llanddwywe cemeteries

Mr. Gary Martayn        -  £350.00 -    cut grass of both play parks and arond benches x 2 and football field x 2

Mr. Gareth J. Williams -  £136.00 -   cut grass in Morlo Park, Penybont Garden and around Talybont toilets  x 2

Youth Club                     -  £225.00 -   transfer of donation from R.O.A.B

Cwmni Hendre Eirian   -    £38.79 -   new gate post for primary school path

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £164 - translation services
The Treasurer reported further that she had been to see the Internal Auditor and that she had received a good report and that all the books were in order and the account correct apart from the fact that the Internal Auditor had drawn attention to the fact that new Standing Orders and Financial Regulations are needed as the ones the Council have are out of date. It was agreed to put this matter on next month’s agenda.
6.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to ask the Highways Department in Caernarfon for  them to make outside the post office a short term parking area as a matter of urgency.

It was made known that a step from the style that is between Parc Isa and Parc Uchaf through Tyddyn Du needed attention as it had broke.

Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that the equipment in the old play park was dangerous and on the suggestion of Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams it was agreed to take down the equipment as soon as possible. It was also agreed to place a notice up stating that the Council had done this as the equipment was not up to health and safetly regulations. It was agreed to ask Cllr. Edward Griffith to take out the pieces of wood sculptures that are in the old play park and also the one by the Talybont toilets as they had all rotted and dangerous.

It was agreed to contact the Highways Department once again to voice the Council’s concern that the post that is on the side of Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin, Talybont is an obstruction for wide loads to use the road and that they have to travel through another road.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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